The GTLD Registry Constituency (RyC) Statement on Whois Task Force 1/2 Recommendation: Improving Notification and Consent for the Use of Contact Data in the Whois System

This statement responds to the request for constituency input on the Whois Task Force 1/2 recommendations regarding improving notice and consent for the use of contact data in the Whois database. http://gnso.icann.org/mailing-lists/archives/dow1-2tf/msg00191.html.

Pursuant to requirements of the GSNO policy development process, the RyC has concluded:

I. Constituency Position

The RyC supports the Statement of the Registrar Constituency in this proceeding, filed on [date], and believes that attempts by ICANN to require specific methods of notification (a) would impose unreasonable burdens on registrars, (b) would in many cases be counter productive in reaching the goal of better informed registrants and (c) may, in some instances, conflict with applicable laws on the subject.

The RyC would support a recommendation by Task Force 1/2 in the following form:

"Registrars must ensure that disclosures regarding availability and

third-party access to personal data associated with domain names

actually be available to registrants during the registration process;"

The RyC supports the Registrar Constituency in encouraging registrars to

increase notification to registrants about availability and access on a voluntary basis;

The RyC reminds the Task Force of the applicable requirements of ICANN procedures on developing consensus policies that must be followed before the Task Force can make a final recommendation.

II. Method for Reaching Agreement on RyC Position 

The RyC drafted and circulated via email a constituency statement,

soliciting input from its members. RyC members suggested edits and

additions to the draft which were subsequently incorporated into the

final constituency statement. The statement was adopted by a unanimous vote.
III. Impact on Constituency

The recommendation in its present form would not have a significant impact on the RyC, except to the extent that a significant negative impact on registrars would make registry-registrar relationships more difficult, and the increased cost of compliance with a complex and unnecessary policy would make the use of domain names less desirable.

IV. Time Period Necessary to Complete Implementation

We anticipate that the recommendation supported by this statement would not require an extensive time period to implement. 

